
Dear Immanuel Family, 

Our heart-filled thanks to each of you that makes your $700 gift to us possible! We miss the 

fellowship. God bless you all!! 

Thankfully yours, 

Paul and Pat Dye 

 

A note from Paul: 

Thanks for praying for us. Larry, my son, and I just returned from Bolivia, SA. We were asked by 

the National Organization of Evangelical Churches in Bolivia to come down and share in three 

churches, commemorating the 75 years that New Tribes Mission has worked in Bolivia 

beginning with the group of ten adults and six of us children of which I was the youngest, age 

two. 

We arrived there in 1942. My dad Cecil Dye and his brother Bob Dye, my uncle, along with Dave 

Bacon, Eldon Hunter, and George Hosbach, gave their lives trying to make friendly contact with 

Ayoreo tribe. The first church we shared in, was in a town approximately 25 miles from the 

location they were killed at.  

While we were down there, we met with pastors and their families from three towns, to 

encourage them in the ministry which God has given them and ended up speaking in seven 

more churches in two large cities of Bolivia. God multiplied our opportunities from three 

scheduled services to eight. Besides, we had the privilege to encourage many other tribal 

brothers who were involved in translating Scripture in three different tribal languages. Thank 

you, Lord!!! 

The highlight for me was to hear a young Ayoreo pastor who also spoke at one of our meetings. 

He shared “that because of God’s love and the obedience and faithfulness of the five men, 

those my people ‘killed,’ God sent others to take their place and share the Gospel of Jesus with 

my people.” Pointing to the audience he said, “now we who believe in Jesus are all family in 

Christ and have the Holy Spirit of God living in our hearts to teach and guide us all!!” 

Please pray for this Ayoreo pastor and his wife! His name is Roly. Many of the Ayoreo  youth 

have moved into the city of Santa Cruz. Pastor Roly says he is teaching them the Word of God. 

Pray for these youth as “there are many deceitful temptations the enemy is using to destroy 

them,” Pastor Roly told me. Thanks for praying. You are an important part of what God is doing  

in hearts in Bolivia!! 

Love each of you, God continues to bless you! 

 Paul and Pat Dye 


